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A group of our pupils involved in Dismantling Domestic Abuse, who recently gave a presentation to the Education Committee, have been honoured by a Civic Reception. They went to the County Buildings on Friday 6 September to be thanked by Provost Foulkes and Councillor Hill, Leader of the Council. Both Councillor Bowie, Convenor and Councillor Murray, Vice Convenor of the Education Committee were also present to pay tribute to the outstanding work the pupils have achieved with the continued support from Sandra Paton and Louise Fyfe from the Council.  Congratulations are due to:

David Foster   2B1  
Samantha Horton  2R1  

Kirsty Wilson  2R1  
Jamie Hamilton  3Y1  

Omar Hayat  3Y1  
Calum McFadyen  3Y1  

Liam McGill  3Y1  
Susan Drynan  4R2  

Naomi Glover  5B1
Lynne McDowall 5B1

Katie Barker  6B  
Laura Kennedy  6B  

Dominique Lawrie  6B  

Congratulations are also due to Mrs McInroy who has gained a secondment to South Ayrshire for the remainder of the session as 5-14 Staff Tutor for Science. This will result in Mr Jamieson taking over as Acting Principal Teacher of Chemistry, a post that he successfully carried out some years ago. His post of Assistant Principal Teacher of Guidance will be put up internally for interview.

Further congratulations to Mr Dunsmuir who has been appointed to Acting Senior Teacher with responsibility for School Improvement. His first task was the S1 Home School Partnership and his report is included later in the newsletter.

We welcome Miss Julie Letourneau from Quebec, Canada who will be working in the Modern Languages Department every Tuesday and Wednesday. Her contribution is greatly appreciated.

Recently staff received some excellent training from Donald Paterson from the SQA relating to the collection of evidence required for appeals and internal quality assurance procedures. 

Finally my thanks go to Mr McComiskey for his usual high standard of organisation of the annual school photographs.

Regards

R Stewart - Headteacher
